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“Music is a higher revelation than all wisdom and philosophy” 

Ludwig van Beethoven 

                                                                                                                                
                                                                                                  
EVENTS 
 
Sunday, January 12th at 3:00 PM – The Chatham Music Club Keyboard and Instrumental Meeting at the First 
United Methodist Church, 569 Main Street, Chatham. (downtown Chatham at the corner of Main Street and Cross 
Street, across from the Library with parking  on street or in the town lots) 

Reception to follow at the home of Lou and Carole Maloof  
 

29 Court Street, North Chatham (take Rt. 28 out of town toward Harwich, at lights turn right on to Crowell Road, 
right on Parliament Drive after the Middle School, right on Court Street, #29, park on street or in driveway) 
    Meeting is open to Members, Friends and Family                    Scholarship Donations Gratefully Accepted 

 
Performers include: Joe Marchio, organ; Joe’s son Christopher Marchio, piano; Bill Salem, piano; LeeAnn McKenna, 
flute; Christian Holleck, cello; Lucy Banner, piano; Betty Tipton, piano & Martha Kim, violin; Juliet Bongfeldt, organ;  
James DellaMorte, piano; and possibly Andrew Juan, cello; Lary Chaplan, violin and student; Anne Perrault, piano. 
 
Sunday, February 16th at 3:00 PM – The Cape Cod Chamber Orchestra presents An Afternoon of Chamber 
Music at Pilgrim Congregational Church, Harwich Port, featuring the music of Dvorak, Copland, and Pizziolla, with 
harpist Charles Overton.  (More information to follow in February) 
 
MEMBER NEWS 
 
We are sad to announce the passing of dear friend and long-time CMC member, Josette Goff.  Josette died peacefully 
at Liberty Commons on December 27.  On January 3, a memorial mass will be held at Holy Redeemer Church 
where she served as organist for 35 years.  Multi-talented Josette was a participant in many aspects of Chatham 
life.  Musically, she served as a member of the CMC board and on that of the American Guild of Organists.  Generous 
with her talents, she performed frequently as organ soloist and in collaboration with fellow CMC member, pianist 
Dilys Smith. In addition to entertaining musically, Josette was always willing to help by ushering at concerts, 
bringing gourmet treats for the receptions, and graciously offering to help clean-up!  
Josette had an exciting international life with husband Howard, living in Singapore, Indonesia, India, Hawaii, 
England, Saudi Arabia, Connecticut and finally, and happily for us, Chatham.   
Visitation will be held from 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm on January 18 at Nickerson Funeral Home, 18 Crowell Road 
in Chatham. 
                                   For online condolences, please visit www.nickersonfunerals.com.  
 
 

 Chris Allen, Editor  

 

http://www.nickersonfunerals.com/

